FOLEY & ASSOCIATES. . |

Charles H. Foley, MHSA
jkniery@foleyandassociates.com

cfoley@foleyandassociates.com

HAND DELIVERED

RECEIVED
April 14, 2016 APR 1 4 2016

HEALTH FACILITIES &

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re:  Project No. 16-011, Northbrook
Behavioral Hospital, Northbrook

Dear Ms. Avery:
Please accept the enclosed (6) letters of support for the above referenced project from:

David George Bawden, MD

Shiraz Butt, MD

The Bridge Community Church

North Elementary School

The Grove of Northbrook

Youth Services of Glenview/Northbrook

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

-2

John P. Kniery
Health Care Consultant

JPK/kah
Enclosure(s)

&
Health Care Consulting
133 South Fourth Street, Suite 200 e Springfield, IL 62701
Office: 217/544-1551 foley@foleyandassociates.com Fax: 217/544-3615 )




DAVID GEORGE BAWDEN, M.D.
4711 Golf Road
Suite 1200
Skokie, Illinois 60076-1200
847-446-7911

January 5, 2016

Mr. David Schoon

Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordinator
Village of Northbrook Development & Planning Services
1225 Cedar Lane

Northbrook, IL 60062

RE: US HealthVest’s Proposed Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook
Dear Mr. Schoon,
This letter is in support of US HealthVest’s proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook.

There is an unmet need in the swrrounding area for specialized psychiatric services that is
resulting in patients being deferred or denied treatment. Approval of US HealthVest’s
application will increase access to these important services.

[ am currently in private practice in the Chicago North Shore area and treat both
inpatients and nursing home patients. There are times when I am unable to get patients
admitted in this area due to bed shortage in particular in geriatric services. This proposed
hospital would fill this need.

I urge you to support the approval of US HealthVest’s behavioral hospital and thank you
for your assistance in providing access to care.

Sincerely,

WW M

David Bawden, M.D.




SHIRAZ BUTT, M.D.
555 Wilson Lane
Des Plaines, IL 60016

January 6, 2016

Mr. David Schoon

Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordinator
Village of Northbrook Development & Planning Services
1225 Cedar Lane

Northbrook, IL 60062

RE: US HealthVest’s Proposed Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook

Dear Mr. Schoon:
This letter is in support of US HealthVest’s proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook.

There is an unmet need in the surrounding area for specialized psychiatric services that is
resulting in patients being deferred or denied treatment. Approval of US HealthVest’s
application will increase access to these important services.

I have been a practicing psychiatrist in the area for the last several years. 1 am well aware of the
immense need for psychiatric services for all age groups. I high quality hospital would fill the
void for these services.

I urge you to support the approval of US HealthVest’s behavioral hospital and thank you for your
assistance in providing access to care.

Sincerely,

isio

Shiraz Butt, M.D.
- Psychiatrist

cc: The Board of Trustees, Ms. Sandra Frum, Village President




e THEBRIDGE

January 13, 2016

To Whom i may contem,

The Bridge Community Church has a good relationship with tha Chicago Behavior
Ganter. They are positive neighbors in Des Plaines end aro a benefit to our community.
Weamglad!hsnheyamhsrsandbeﬂevamatafocaﬂmlnyawmmnmnywuuldaiso
be & benefit for those who live there,

Sinceraly,
Scott Zisgler

Lead Pastor :
The Bridge Community Church

The Bridge Community Church, Das Plaines, IL | thebridgo.church | 847.297.2525
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January 12, 2016

To Whom It May Concern:

[ am writing this letter on behalf of the Chicago Behavioral Hospital on Rand Road
in Des Plaines, Illinois.

I am the principal of North Elementary School in Des Plaines and I would like to say
how pleased we are to have them as our closest neighbor. Since opening in
November of 2014, we have not had any situations arise that would interfere with
our daily routine. They keep the grounds perfectly maintained and there has never
been a disruption to our school activities.

We have had the pleasure of meeting their community liaison, Ms. Danielle Carleton.
They have graciously offered their parking lot for our use with evening programs
and we in turn offered use of our outside grounds for any activities after our normal
attendance day.

We are very happy to call them “neighbor”.
Best Regards,

NORTH SCHOOL

%yém@%_\

Dr. Howard Coleman
North Elementary School Principal
Or. Howard D. Coleman, Principol

1789 Rand Road

Des Plaines, L 60016-3509

T 847-824-1399 »# F 847824-1748
162.org/north




THE GROVE

OF NORTHBROOK

January 6™, 2016

Mr. David Schoon

Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordmator
Village of Northbrook Development & Planmng Services
1225 Cedar Lane

Northbrook, IL 60062

RE: US HealthVest’s Proposed Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook

Dear Mr. Schoon,
This letter is in support of US Healthvest’s proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook.

There is an unmet need in the surrounding area for specialized psychiatric services that is
resulting in patients being deferred or denied treatment. Approval of US HealthVest's
application will increase access to these important services.

Currently our patients must travel out of the community to receive necessary psychiatric services
and this can be an untold burden for our senior population.

I urge you to support the approval of US HealthVest’s behavioral hospital and thank you for your
assistance in providing access to carc,

Smcercly.

/ /z’ p ‘,

;»

-t \.._,,,,,n»

Mark Dubovick
Administrator
The Grove of Northbrook

cc: The Board of Trustees, Ms. Sandra Frum, Village President

263 SKOKIE BQULEVARD. NOKTHBROOR, {1 a0a7 P 847564 03053 F: 847364 3773 WAV GROVE U3 FORTHBROOLCOM




Board of Directors

ident
) Klise
President, Cherokee Wireless

1" Vice President

Dan Fraser

Principal, Collective Impact
Consulting

2™ Vice President
Nancy Dowdie
Retired University Teacher

Treasurer
Myrna Newman,
Corporate Accountant

Secretary
Donna Gulley
Retired School Counselor

Immediate Past President
Howard Eirinberg
President, Kronos Foods

Executive Director
Anty O'Leary, LCSW

Lisa Anastasia
Executive Producer,
Media Direct Productions

Rabert Anthony
Life Member

Pam Buchholz
Attorney

e Cabay
| d Managing Partner,
nture

Elizabeth Coulson
Education and Health Care
Consultant

Kay Hanlon
Circuit Court Judge

John Howard
Retired Senior Vice President,
Fidelity Investments

Rick Klare
Vice President/National Sales
Victory Packaging

Becky McLennan
Retircd Teacher, Community
Leader

Harry Omartian
Owner, AAA Lock & Key

Glenn Schneider
Chief Information Officer
Discover Financial Services

Bill Sullivan
Retired Group President,
Htinois Tool Works

Doug Welch
Director,
Deloitte Consulting LLP
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Youth Sem(ces

McLennan Center for Youth 4~
at the PatashCorp Campus 70 SH 0?

January 11, 2016

Mr. David Schoon
Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordinator

Village of Northbrook Development & Planning Services -
1225 Cedar Lane
Northbrook, IL 60062

RE: US HeaithVest’s Proposed Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook

Dear Mr. Schoon,
This letter is in support of US Healthvest’s proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook.

There is an unmet need in the surrounding area for specialized psychiatric services that is
resulting in patients being deferred or denied treatment. Approval of US HealthVest’s
application will increase access to these important services.

Here at Youth Services, we are seeing more and more children struggling with severe
mental health diagnosis’. These problems are presenting at younger ages, hindering the
child’s ability to function successfully at home, in school, and in the community.
Oftentimes, these struggles warrant a psychiatric evaluation and/or hospitalization in order
to stabilize the child. However, YSGN’s counselors are having much difficulty finding
programs that are both specialized and available immediately to the family.

That is why we were so relieved after being notified of the Chicago Behavioral Hospital in
Des Plaines. Approximately two months ago, one of our clients voiced that she was
suicidal. We immediately referred her the facility in Des Plaines. We were then notified by
the intake worker within an hour that a psychiatric evaluation was completed and the child
was hospitalized as a result. During the child’s hospitalization, hospital counselors were in
constant communication with our counselors. The child was successfully discharged two
weeks later, and the hospital continued to follow up regarding progress. I cannot stress
enough how thoroughly impressed we were with the level of care and expertise that this
child received. 1 can say with 100% confidence that a facility in Northbrook would answer
the call for so many area children and families sharing similar struggles.

1 urge you to support the approval of US Health Vest’s behavioral hospital and thank you
for your assistance in providing access to care.

S lncerely,

Amy O’Leary
Executive Director
Youth Services of Glenview/Northbrook

Cc: The Board of Trustees, Ms. Sandra Frum, Village President

3080 West Lake Avenue 4 Glenviewy, 1. 60026 « p 847.724.2620 * § 847.724.3499 * ysgn.org
Youth Services is a not-for-profit 501(c}(3) organization




